City of West Buechel
Special Council Meeting
Assembly Hall
3705 Bashford Avenue
Louisville, KY 40218
March 11, 2024, 6:30 PM

Present: Mayor Moore, Attorney Hall, Attorney Keller, Councilwoman Cook, Councilwoman Wood,
Councilman Bierbaum, Councilman Embry, Councilwoman Blanton, Councilman Manning, and Deputy

City Clerk Brown.

Attorney Hall arrived at 6:39 PM

Absent: Councilwoman Saldana

Deputy City Clerk Brown announced that we had a quorum.
Mayor Moore called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Councilwoman Cook and second by Councilwoman Wood to approve the minutes of

February 8, 2024 — Regular Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Councilwoman Manning and second by Councilwoman Blanton to approve the minutes
of February 26, 2024 — Special Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Department Reports:

Police:
Report was not provided. Two reports will be provided for the next meeting. Assistant Chief Hibbs spoke about

crime in West Buechel and compared it to the 6™ division and how West Buechel has less crime than the 6%
division because the police department monitors the neighborhood and businesses. Assistant Chief Hibbs
stated that we are losing a police officer because of more money. Councilman Embry asked if our taxes are as

high as we can get them. Mayor Moore said no.

Financials:
Two months of reports were provided in the council packet.

Mayor’s Report:

Mayor Moore stated that Tad Long with KLC will be coming on Tuesday, March 26" for Economic Development
training. Mayor Moore stated that our new West Buechel signs are installed. Mayor Moore pointed out that we
now have a grounds keeper part-time. Mayor Moore noted that LG&E has been out installing new meters.
Mayor Moore stated that people are calling stating that their trash was not being, it’s because they changed

their schedule and are now picking up at 6 o’clock in the morning.

Committee’s Report:



Councilwoman Cook provided the January 10, 2024, approved minutes in the packet. Councilwoman Cook
stated that the Multipurpose Committee discussed the budget and will meet with the CPA for guidance.

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn the council meeting at 7:18 PM was made by Councilman Embry and second by

Councilwoman Wood. Motion carried with a unanimous vote.
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